THE YACHTING WORLD DAYBOAT ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF THE 57TH ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 22th AUGUST,2012
AT FISHGUARD BAY YACHT CLUB
The following members of the Committee were present:




Iain Macpherson

Honorary Chairman




Cass Macpherson

Honorary Secretary




Bob Davis


Honorary Treasurer
Sue Clayton, Kath Davis, Peter Hewitt, Sally Hewitt, Geoff Honey, Tim Parkinson, 
27 members of the Association were present.

Apologies for their absence had been received from  Phil and John Lokier, David Cake, Jan Colgate, Carol Martell and Debs Struthers
1.
The Minutes of the 56th AGM, which had previously been circulated to the members, were approved.
2.
Matters Arising:

There were no matters arising.
3.
Chairman’s Report:
Iain Macpherson thanked everyone for attending.  He reported that there had been 3 Open Meetings during the year: at Gravesend, Poole and, for the first time, Bosham.
One new hull had been built by Chris Somner, which had given us the opportunity to progress our ambition to renew the mould. We had been able to arrange the funding which would be explained in the Treasurer’s report. 
The Chairman continued by thanking all volunteers who had helped put together our excellent stand at the Alexandra Palace Dinghy Show in March.  

The Dayboat Nationals for 2013 were to be held at The Royal Torbay Yacht Club between 26th and 30th May.  

He then reminded members that he would be standing down as Chairman at the next AGM in May 2013 and that therefore we would be looking for a replacement.  
He ended his report by thanking everyone on the Committee and in the Association for their support and encouragement  during his time as Chairman.

4.
Treasurer’s Report:
The audited accounts for the year ended 3lst December, 2011 and the commentary thereon had been circulated to members.
The Treasurer thanked John Lokier, Auditor, for auditing the accounts.

Mould Fund

The fund had started the year with a balance of £5,000 this had now increased to £6,000.  The cost of a new mould would be in the region of £13,000.  In order to make up the shortfall it was proposed to raise money by borrowing in units of £500 from members who wished to participate.  Two of these units would be repaid each year by lot.  While they were outstanding, the lenders concerned would be entitled to free adult membership of the Association, although other fees would remain payable as normal. 
Peter Hewitt had agreed to keep a close eye on the technical aspects and progress as the work went forward.

It was proposed by Sue Clayton, seconded by Paul Winterflood and unanimously resloved that the Accounts of the Association for the year ended 31 December 2011 be approved and adopted
5.
Election of Officers and Committee:
The Chairman reported that Debs Struthers would be standing down from the Committee.  He thanked for her contribution to the Association over the last few years and looked forward to her continuing membership.
It was proposed by Tim Parkinson and seconded by Peter Hewitt that Paul Winterflood, who had signified his willingness to join the Committee, be elected a member of the Committee with immediate effect.
The resolution was carried unanimously.
It was proposed by Tim Parkinson and seconded by Peter Hewitt that Adam Gray, who had signified his willingness to join the Committee, be elected a member of the Committee with immediate effect.

The resolution was carried unanimously.

The following members of the Committee had been nominated for re-election in the prescribed manner:
Honorary Chairman


Iain Macpherson

Honorary Treasurer


Bob Davis

Honorary Secretary


Cass Macpherson

Committee:  David Cake, Sue Clayton, Kath Davis, Peter Hewitt, Sally Hewitt, Geoff  Honey, John Lokier, Phil Lokier, Tim Parkinson, .

At the Chairman’s request, the meeting agreed to consider the re-election en bloc.  It was accordingly proposed by Wendy Davies  and seconded by Barry Colgate   that all those named be re-elected and it was so resolved unanimously.         .
6.
Election of Auditor:

John Lokier had agreed to continue as the Association’s auditor.  His appointment was then proposed by Colin Blewitt, seconded by Penny Davis and unanimously approved by the Meeting.
7.
Any Other Business:
(a)
Simon Philbrick had requested that the Association should consider an alteration to the Rules so as permit the composite construction of rudder blades.  The Chairman agreed to put the matter to the Committee to consider presenting an appropriate resolution to the next AGM.
(b)
The question was raised whether it would be desirable/possible to hold future Dayboat Weeks outside school holidays.  It was felt that this might be difficult, not only because it could preclude the introduction of younger members to Dayboat Weeks but it could also be difficult for host clubs to arrange rescue cover, race management etc.; as well as making it impossible for members, who themselves worked in the education field, to attend.
 (c)      Diana Parkinson had put forward the idea of establishing an “Opportunity Race” to replace the Ladies’ Race and the Crews’ Race, which had become more and more poorly supported.  Eligibility for helming the race would be restricted to anyone who were sailing in that year’s Dayboat Week or who had crewed in any Dayboat Open  It was agreed that the matter would be fully discussed by the Committee with a view to putting forward an apropropriate proposal.
8.
There being no other business, the Chairman declared the 57th Annual General Meeting closed.
…………………………….Chairman

            ……………………….Date

